
School Council Minutes – 8/3/19 

 

Frankey (Yr 6) absent. Everyone else present 

 

Feedback from last week’s meetings: 

Mrs Turner said that Mr Leach had been spoken to about the locks on the 

toilets and that had been rectified. 

House points are now collected more formally in books so we can have a reward 

each term for the best performing house. 

All staff have been spoken to about keeping dojo points up to date – some 

children commented that they had noticed an improvement already. 

Girls only Friday football will start from next week. 

Mrs Turner congratulated the school council members on their hard work doing 

posters for Red Nose Day. 

Red Nose Day: 

Clarified organisation and prices. On the school council’s behalf, emails have 

been sent home and a piece written in the newsletter reminding parents about 

next Friday. We have volunteers to help collect money in the morning – Maya, 

Joshua, Louise and Ellie-May. Mr Dale will meet the children in the reception 

area with the buckets. Every class is to ensure that they have photos for 

displays and the website. 

 

Fundraising ideas for Lent: 

We have decided to raise money for Oxfam and the Salvation Army over Lent. 

Ideas discussed include: 

• An Easter egg raffle. All members of staff will contribute an egg for a 

whole school raffle. Raffle tickets will be sold in class for 20p a ticket. 

School council reps will do this as children come in in the morning so that 

it is not a burden on teachers. Any monies collected will be sent straight 

down to the office. Mrs Turner will speak to staff, sort out a display of 



the eggs and find raffle ticket books so they can start selling by 

Wednesday.  

•  Children discussed the possibility of running an Easter themed colouring 

/ drawing competition for key stage 1 

• They would like an Easter egg hunt – this could possibly be laminated eggs 

set up as orienteering (PE lessons) with the winners receiving a small 

prize 

• The children discussed either having an Easter themed tag day £1 and or 

an Easter bonnet competition £1  

• 10p coin race – each class collects as many 10ps as possible which can be 

kept in a jar and then on the last day of term, classes line up in the 

playground and make the longest chain possible and there could be a small 

prize for the class that made the longest chain. 

Mrs Turner has agreed to speak to staff about these ideas and get back to the 

children as soon as possible. 

A.O.B 

We have discussed the possibility of an inter-house football tournament – one 

for KS1, LKS2 and UKS2. Mrs Turner said that she will talk to teachers and see 

if we could find afternoons free possibly after SATS to do some inter-house 

competitions 

Some members of school council were unaware that minutes had been 

handed out and asked if their teachers could read parts out to the class 

(or they could), if they could have a folder to keep them in.  

Some classes have a display (Yr 5) with the minutes and a suggestion box. 

It was agreed that school counsellors could speak to their teachers to 

organise this if that is what they wanted.  

 

 

 


